

THE PLUMERIAN

VOL VIII; issue 4 THE PLUMERIA SOCIETY OF SOUTH TEXAS OCTOBER 2000

Notice of Next Meeting:

Date & Time

Wednesday 7:00 p.m.

Place:

Botanical Gardens, 8545 S. Staples, Corpus Christi,

TX

Program:

Comments From The President:

We have some good news and some bad news. The GOOD news is that the planting area for our Plumeria Collection will be expanded next year; and site work for a Plumeria greenhouse and potting shed might begin as early as November, 2000 with construction commencing in late spring. We will get some temporary space for expansion in early spring as crowding has caused some serious problems this year. The BAD news is that this crowding has caused extensive and serious RUST infestations all spring and summer. Fred Allon upon recommendation of the board has been appointed as Chairman of a committee to do some thinning of duplication of the older plants.

Election of Officers for 2001

Our October meeting is the time for election of new Plumeria Society Officers. If you can assist and wish to participate as an Officer, please contact Ernest Wood at 980-1640 or one of the other officers to alert us. The success of this organization depends upon the continued commitment from all its members (not just a few). Please assist if you can. Your Society thanks you.

I will not be able to serve again as President due to health problems. Joy Cooper has agreed to serve again as Vise President. Billy Johnson has agreed to serve one more year as Secretary. Johnny Smolik our Treasure is relocating to the Houston area.

THE SOCIETY NEEDS A NEW PRESIDENT AND TREASURE FOR 2001. Who will step forward.

Please Pay 2001 Dues Now

Please pay 2001 dues in the amount of \$10.00 now to Johnny Smolik or mail your check to:

Plumeria Society of South Texas PO Box72233 Corpus Christi, TX 78472

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

Saturday, October 21, 2000 8:00 a.m. To 5:00 p.m.

Fall Plant Sale Botanical Gardens Corpus Christi TX

Wednesday, October 26, 2000

P.S.S.T. Meeting Botanical Gardens Meeting Room

Saturday, November 18, 2000

Work Day @ the Botanical Gardens Winterizing Collection